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RE: ,ton-Treated Antihemophilic Factor (Human), HEMOFIL and Factor IX Complex, 

PROPLEXCSX 

Dear Customer: 

Hyland Therapeutics Division of Travenol Laboratories, Inc. has discontinued the 

production and distribution of all non-treated Antiherrophilic Factor (Human), 

HE,MOFiLO and Factor IX Complex, PROPLEXSX and is withdrawing these products from 

the market. 

On the basis of data currently available, we have concluded that the use of 

treated products carries less risk of transmission of Acquired Immunodeficiency 

Syndrome (AIDS). While there Is presently no conclusive evidence that either 

:,ntihemophilic Factor (Human), .HEMOFIL(D or Factor IX Complex, PROPLEX®SX is 

involved in such transmission, we believe that it is in the best interests of the 

Hemophilia community for us to recover any unused units of these products and 

replace them with treated products for the following reasons: 

1. Treated products, which are likely to offer greater assurance of safety, are 

currently available, i.e. HEMOFILOT and PROPLEXOSX-T. 

2. The National Hemophilia Foundation and others have reconnended that treated 

products be used in preference to non-treated products on the basis of 

Increased safety. 

Attached is a list of unexpired HEMOFILO and PROPLEXOSX lots which according to
our records may be in your possession. Please compare these lot numbers with the 

lot number(s) of HEMOFIL® and/or PROPLEXOSX in your inventory. Any product which 

is in your possession or that of your home care patients, and is on the attached 

list should be placed in quarantine and held until Hyland notifies you of the 

correct return procedure. RFA 068733 

If you have product which is from the subject lots or have provided your home care 

patients with product from these lots, Hyland will arrange to have it picked up at 

a location specified by you and will replace it with treated product. 

We ask that you complete the information required on the attached form and return 

it to us in the enclosed envelope at your earliest convenience. 
A 068439 
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If you have any questions, or need 
emergency product, please call Robert 8ronaugh: 

within California -- 
1-800- G 

RO-C 
outside California -- 1-800- 

We appreciate your prompt cooperation 
in this ratter and apologize for any incon-

venience. 

The United States Food and Drug 
Administration has been advised of this action. 

Very truly yours, 

G RO-C 

Stephen L. Hoist 
Director of Regulatory Affairs 
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